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CITY OF PALM DESERT 
STAFF REPORT 

MEETING DATE: November 17, 2022 

PREPARED BY: Richard D. Cannone, AICP, Director of Development Services 

REQUEST: APPROVAL OF THE ELECTRONIC PAYMENT OPTION FOR SHORT-TERM 
RENTAL TRANSIENT OCCUPANCY TAXES 

RECOMMENDATION: Approve the option of electronic payments allowing the convenience fee to be 
charged by a third party.   

BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS: 
On April 13, 2017, the City Council adopted Resolution No. 2017-35 (attached), authorizing the 
acceptance of electronic forms of payment that include credit and debit cards for the payment of 
City-imposed fees, charges, fines, permits, and licenses. The resolution also provided authority to 
the City Manager to establish policies and procedures regarding the acceptance of electronic 
payments (Electronic Payment Acceptance Policy).   

Policy FIN-001 established through Resolution No.2017-35 says when the City Manager determines 
the cost of providing electronic payments options cannot be borne by the City through increased 
user fees or offsetting cost savings internally, the City Manager may, with City Council approval, 
assess a “convenience fee” or service fee and the “convenience fee” may be administered by a third 
party.  

On October 27, 2022, City Council approved the new STR Monitoring, Compliance, Enforcement, 
and Collection Service Contract with Deckard Technologies in the amount of $64,900.  Upon 
approval, staff began working with them to develop the TOT online payment portal. The payment 
portal will be managed by a third-party payment processor, Stripe, who imposes a convenience fee 
for their service.  

While the option of sending a paper check will still be available, offering the online payment portal 
for STR owners provides the option and convenience of remitting payments electronically. 
Additionally, the electronic payment would benefit staff by saving significant time processing checks, 
which amounts to approximately 17,500+ checks annually.  

Generally, the credit card charges are 2.9% +.30 per transaction, and maximum ACH (debit) fees of 
$5.00 per transaction. Based on these charges, the estimated cost associated with the convenience 
of electronic payment for STRs is $88,000 annually.  

Staff, therefore, recommends approval of the electronic payment option with Deckard Technologies 
and convenience fees shall be borne by the STR owner, if they choose to use the online payment 
portal. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT: 
If the City absorbs the convenience fees for the online payment of TOT for STRs, an additional 
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$88,000 would need to be appropriated from the General Fund for the STR program.    
 
REVIEWED BY: 

Department Director: Richard D. Cannone, AICP 
Finance Director: Veronica Chavez 
Assistant City Manager: Chris Escobedo 
City Manager: Todd Hileman 

 
ATTACHMENTS: 
1. Resolution 2017-35 Authorizing Acceptance of Electronic Payments and Related Agenda 

Material 
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